
THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

First Reading: 2 Maccabees 7:1-2, 9-14 
A king tortured a Jewish family, and tried to make them violate 
the laws. They all refused to give in and violate the laws. All of 
the family members told the king they would rather die at his 
hands than surrender their hope of being resurrected by God. 

Second Reading: 2 
Thessalonians 2:16—3:5 

Paul prays that the Thessalonians 
will be strengthened by God. He 
also asks them to pray that God's 

word will continue to spread, 
despite the persecution of 

Christians that was occurring at that 
time. 

Gospel: Luke 20:27-38 
Jesus encountered some Sadducees who did not believe in 

resurrection. Jesus refuted them by quoting Moses, who called 
the Lord the God of Abraham, Isaac and Jacob. Jesus then said. 
"God is not the God of the dead but of the living. All are alive 

for him. 

 

 

 

For the Week of November 6th through           
November 12th                        

Sunday 
2 Mc 7:1-2, 9-14; 2 Thes 2:16—3:5; Lk 20:27-38 or 20:27, 34-
38 
Monday 
Ti 1:1-9; Lk 17:1-6 
Tuesday 
Ti 2:1-8, 11-14; Lk 17:7-10 
Wednesday 
Ez 47:1-2, 8-9, 12; 1 Cor 3:9c-11, 
16-17; Jn 2:13-22 
Thursday 
Phlm 7-20; Lk 17:20-25 
Friday 
2 Jn 4-9; Lk 17:26-37 
Saturday 
3 Jn 5-8; Lk 18:1-8 
  

 
The US Council of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) 
provides a full listing of the Sunday and Daily 

Readings, in print and audio format, on its 
website, http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings. 

 
 
 

 
 
Saturday, November 5th  
 4:00 p.m.  Vincente Tan 
Sunday, November 6th    
 8:00 a.m.  Ray Brilz 
 10:00 a.m.  Barbara Darrah 
Monday November 7th   
 8:30 a.m. Mass for our parishioners,  
        living and deceased 
Tuesday, November 8th  
 8:30 a.m. (SH) Frank Gulden 
Wednesday November 9th  
 8:30 a.m.  Kwang Cho 
Thursday, November 10th   
 8:30 a.m.  Communion Service 
Friday, November 11th    
 8:30 a.m.  Communion Service 
Saturday, November 12th                           
 4:00 p.m.  Paul Johnson 
Sunday, November 13th   
 8:00 a.m.    Ray Brilz 
 10:00 a.m. Nancy Morris 

 

REMEMBERING THE 
SICK OF THE 

PARISH:  Remember in 
your prayers the sick of 

the parish:    John 
Troffo, Valerie 

Lindyberg,  Patricia 
Dana,  Bob Dunn, 

Elizabeth Montague, 
Angela Wilmer, Faith King, Jennifer Willis, Joe 
Fick, and Delores Carmen, and all those whose 

names appear in the PARISH BOOK OF 
INTENTIONS located in the front foyer. 

***** 

MAY THE ANGELS LEAD THEM 
INTO PARADISE:  Please remember 

in your prayers Ray Brilz and our 
deceased parishioners, loved ones, and 
benefactors. Grant them eternal rest, O 

Lord, and let perpetual light shine     
upon them. 

 

MASS INTENTIONS SCRIPTURE READINGS 

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings.


Bringing the Gospel into Your Family  

 Today’s Gospel: Luke 20: 27-38 

Children are naturally curious about heaven. We might 
answer their curiosity with what we believe but 
making it clear that no one really knows what heaven 
is like. Invite your child to draw a picture as s/he 
imagines heaven. 

Discussion Starters 

1. When someone asks what I believe about 
heaven, I will tell them . . . 

2. Even though I don’t understand many things 
Jesus taught, my faith helps me know . . . 

3. My faith in the resurrection really helped me 
when . . . 

FAMILY PRAYER 

Praying together as a family helps children 
understand that God is an important part of family 
life. Here is a short morning prayer that you might 
say before breakfast or before the children go off to 

school. 

Morning Prayer 

Dear God, 
As I begin this day, 

keep me in your love and care. 
Help me to live as your child today. 

Bless me, my family, 
and my friends in all we do. 

Keep us all close to you.  Amen. 
 

 
BIBLE STUDY!  First 

Corinthians 

Monday November 7th – 

Lesson 7 

 

DOROTHY DAY 
Feast Day:  November 29, 1908 

Cause for Canonization:  Servant of God 
There are people all around us every day who live saintly lives.  Some 

of them may even be called “saint” in the future by the Church.  
Dorothy Day was a woman who, much like Blessed Teresa of Calcutta, 

was sometimes called a saint in her work.  Dorothy was born in 
Brooklyn N.Y. in 1897.  The family moved to San Francisco and then 

Chicago, where they lived in poorer housing when Dorothy’s father lost 
his job.  Even though Dorothy was young, she knew what it was like to 
feel shame over one’s living conditions.  And as a youngster, she loved 

to read inspiring stories of people who did good things in the world. 

She attended college in Illinois but dropped out to take a job as a 
newspaper reporter in New York.  The paper she worked for operated 
under the belief that all property and possessions should be owned by 
communities, not be individual persons, so that through sharing, there 

was always enough for everyone to live on. She joined groups of 
people protesting the United States’ involvement in World War I and 

joined groups that rallied for women in the U.S. to be able to              
vote in elections. 

Her family had attended services at an Episcopal church, but Dorothy 
was drawn to the Catholic faith and attended Mass in New York, 
Chicago, and New Orleans, when she worked in those cities as a 

reporter.  Where her daughter was born in 1927, Dorothy felt sure it 
was important to have her baptized and give her a Catholic upbringing 

and she formally joined the Catholic Church. 

Working as a reporter for Catholic magazines in New York, she prayed 
to the Blessed Mother to help her to use her talents to help the working 
poor.  She soon met a man named Peter Maurin who told her to use her 
journalism skills to start a newspaper that could educate people about 
the teachings of the Catholic Church and how they related to social 

justice for people.  Her kitchen table in her Greenwich Village 
apartment became her office, and she sold the paper, The Catholic 

Worker, for a penny a copy so that almost anyone could buy and read 
it.  When word began to travel about the things Dorothy wrote, people 

who didn’t have enough food or a place to live began to come to her for 
help.  Her home became a place where people could stay when they 

had nowhere else to go. 

Eventually, Dorothy and others at her newspaper began to lease 
apartments and houses and even farms where people could go to stay.  

These were known then, and are still today, as Catholic Worker houses.  
When the Depression hit, a lot of people needed this help. 

Not everyone liked Dorothy or agreed with her, especially when she 
wrote that war was wrong, and that the U.S. should not be involved.  
Dorothy and other members of the Catholic Worker movement also 
protested against nuclear weapons and were arrested many times for 
this.  She also believed in equal rights for persons of all colors and 
backgrounds and took part in civil rights demonstrations in the late 

1950’s.  Pope Paul VI invited her to receive communion from him in 
Rome in 1967, a sign of honor for her work.  When she became too ill 

to travel, Dorothy was visited by people like Mother Teresa of Calcutta, 
who gave her a cross usually worn only by her orders’ Sisters. 

She died in 1980, but during her life when people called her a saint, 
Dorothy did not like the term.  However, the effort began in 1983 to 
have her canonized, and Pope John Paul II gave the Archdiocese of 

New York permission in 2000 to open the cause for sainthood. 

 

PREP 

Parish Religious Education Program 

ADULT FAITH 
FORMATION 

SAINTS OF NOVEMBER 



SAINTS PETER AND PAUL 
HIGH SCHOOL 

A School of Excellence in the 
Catholic Tradition     Since 

1958 
OPEN HOUSE 

SUNDAY, November 13, 
2016 

Mark your calendars today! Saints 
Peter and Paul High School in Easton 

will host an Open House on Sunday, November 13, 2016 starting at 
2:00 p.m. As a family committed to your Catholic faith, we invite 

parents and students to join us at our annual Open House to find out 
more about academics, student life, and spiritual formation at Saints 

Peter and Paul High School. For more information, please contact the 
High School at 410-822-2275. 

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITY at Saints Peter & Paul School, 
Easton, Maryland.  Our Diocesan High School Placement Test is 

scheduled for Saturday, December 3rd.  More information and the 
online registration can be found at http://wilmington.stsusers.com/.  

Students are eligible to be considered for a merit scholarship for high 
school when they sit for this December 3rd exam at Saints Peter & Paul 
School.  Eligible candidates are invited to apply for the scholarship by 
contacting Lisa Marie Ghezzi, President or Mr. James Nemeth, High 

School Principal at 410-822-2275.   

 
REMINDER OF 

THANKSGIVING FOOD 
DRIVE, NOVEMBER 12/13 

 
Please bring one called good 

(vegetables, soups, a ham, etc.) 
or one box of non-perishable 

food (cereal, pasta, stuffing mix, rice, etc.) as a gift for the 
poor and the hungry!!  Before each Mass on November 
12/13, place your gift in the baskets at the side doors of 

the churches.  
NOTE:  Please check expiration dates        

on items. 

 

Offertory – Week Ending 10/30/16 Week 18 

Thank you for your offering.  It is with your 
continued support and the sharing of your time and 
talent that the ministries, programs and activities at 

Sacred Heart and St. John’s are made possible.  
“Whatever you give to the Lord, He will return to 

you a hundred fold.” 

 Received ACH Budgeted Diff. 
Offertory 

10/30 
Wk.18 

 
$6,907 

 
$325 

 
$6,346 

 
$886 

YTD 
Wk. 18 

 
$97,712 

 
$17,915 

 
$114,228 

 
$1,399 

 
 

ELECTRONIC GIVING:  It is possible to make your weekly 
financial commitment to the Parish using Electronic Funds Transfer.  

We are encouraging everyone to consider using this contribution 
method.  Contact Senta Burton with any questions at 410-778-3160, or 

senta.burton@sacredparish.org.  Sign up forms are available at the 
doors of the Church. 

ARCHDIOCESE FOR THE MILITARY SERVICES:  
This weekend’s second collection is for the Archdiocese 
for the Military Services USA, which was established by 
Saint John Paul II to provide the Catholic Church’s full 
range of pastoral ministries to those in the United States 

Armed Forces.  The mission of the Archdiocese is to 
“serve those who serve” by providing the same pastoral 

care and services as any other Catholic diocese to 
Catholics serving in the United States Armed Forces, 
enrolled in the U.S. Military Academies, undergoing 
treatment at any Veterans Medical Center, and those 
working in civilian jobs for the federal government 

beyond U.S. borders.    

 OUR DAILY BREAD is a soup kitchen 
operating in Middletown, Delaware.  It is a 

volunteer based operation and 
additional volunteers are needed to 

help with preparing table settings and 
serving stations, prepping and cooking the 

food, serving the meals, cleaning the kitchen and dining 
room, and seeing that the guests are greeted with kindness 

and respect.  If you would like more information about 
becoming a volunteer, call 302-285-9540 or email 

ourdailybread.2016@gmail.com. 

FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 

SALT & LIGHT 

PARISH NEWS 

RIDE NEEDED:  We have been made aware of a senior 
citizen who will be moving to Sudlersville and needs 

transportation to church. She does not drive, and weekly 
attendance at Mass is very important to her. If you live in 

the Sudlersville area and would be willing to provide a 
ride, please contact her current driver, Alice Sealing, at 

410-320-0040 or alicesealing@gmail.com 

http://wilmington.stsusers.com/.
mailto:senta.burton@sacredparish.org.
mailto:ourdailybread.2016@gmail.com.
mailto:alicesealing@gmail.com


 

 


